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Rev. Darrell Weber, Pastor 
       Office/Fax 476-1778, ext. 2 
 After hours phone:  618-972-6010 
 zion@zionmillstadt.com 
Pam Gowens, Office Administrator/Financial Treasurer 
 Office - 618-476-1778, ext. 1 
 After hours phone: 618-410-0759 
 pam@zionmillstadt.com 
Sheila Peters, Pre-School Teacher - 618-363-3930 
 preschool@zionmillstadt.com 
Dave Maeder, Custodian - 618-975-6355 
Church E-Mail:  zion@zionmillstadt.com 
Church Website:  http://www.zionmillstadt.com 
Christian Education 
 Jodi Notter (25)     618-698-1890 
 Kim Gibson (23)                  618-301-8913 
 Jeri Arnold (24)              618-792-4481      
Sisters in Faith 
 Meets Sept., Oct., Nov., March, April and May at 12:00 p.m. 
 President - Charlotte Mehrtens - 476-1267 
Z Team 
 Meets every Tuesday morning at 8:30 a.m. 
 Coordinator - Gary Shondy - 618-281-6509 

 
 

 Worship Schedule 
 

9:00 AM - Sunday School at the Church 
10:15 AM - Worship Service at the Church 

 
Office Hours 
Pam Gowens  

Monday through Thursday 
From 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  

Lunch 12:00 - 12:30 
 Friday 8:30 a.m. -12:30 p.m. 

Address Service Requested 

Zion Evangelical Church 

117 West White Street 

Millstadt, IL  62260-1939 

Zion Evangelical Church 
Serving in Christ’s Name Since 1835 
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January 

 

GP Bible Study 4,11,18,25 

Preschool Resumes 5 

Peter Adult Bible Study 5,12,19,26 

Epiphany 6 

Youth Retreat 7-8 

Sr. Center Bible Study 10,24 

Council Meeting 10 

GP Worship 13 

New Athens Home Worship 19 

Cabin Fever Retreat 22 

 

 

January 2022 

 

 

From the Desk of Pastor Darrell 

The New Year - 2022 
As you read this, the ink on the last chapter of 2021 has dried, and fresh ink 

for the first chapter of 2022 is being written. Now, I am not talking about pen and 
paper here. I am talking about living and life. For the ink is the choices you have 
made, and their consequences, and the chapters are the record of your life.  With 
this thought in mind, I think it is most fitting that Christmas should be at the end 
of the year. For the coming of Jesus Christ into the world, and into your heart, is 
meant to bring a change, a NEWNESS to your life. For Holy Scripture tells us in 
2 Cor. 5:17 “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a NEW creation; the old 
has gone, the new has come!” 

Now the NEW year gives you NEW opportunities. Opportunities to make 
helpful and needed changes. Opportunities to restore hopes and dreams. Opportu-
nities to reflect on the choices you have made in the past and to resolve to make 
NEW and better choices in the future. Opportunities to overcome the difficulties 
and hardships you have faced in the past, with NEW Faith, Hope and Love for 
the future. This forward-looking, future-living attitude is best summed up in Phil. 
3:13, which says, “But one thing I do: forgetting what is behind and straining 
toward what is ahead.” 

So as you begin the NEW year of 2022, start by taking the time to do the 
much-needed work of reflection and resolution making. In particular, consider 
your spiritual life and your walk with Christ. What old spiritual habits do you 
need to break and replace with wholesome NEW ones, with the indwelling help 
of the Holy Spirit? 

Do you need to establish a personal prayer life, by setting aside a specific 
time each day to be alone with Christ in praise and prayer? Do you need to grow 
in your understanding of God and His Will and Ways, by spending time in His 
Word? Do you need to be more faithful in Sunday School and Worship attend-
ance? Do you need to give more of your time, talents and treasures to serve 
Christ? 

Well, only you and Christ together can answer these questions. But I want 
you to take advantage of the NEWNESS of 2022 to make the changes in your life 
that Christ is calling you to make. For “Jesus Christ has come that you may 
have life, and have it to the full,” (John 10:10). And you will have an abundant, 
joyous, peace-filled life as you walk ever more closely and faithfully with Jesus. 

So may you and yours have a Blessed NEW Year, filled with Hope, Health, 
and Happiness. 

 
In the NEWNESS that Jesus Christ offers;  Pastor Darrell Weber 
 
Christ’s blessings to you and your family throughout this New Year, 
Pastor Darrell Weber 
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“Since Jesus Came Into My Heart,”  
by Rufus McDaniel (1914) 

The following is taken from: 
https://inspiration.org/daily-devotional/since-jesus-

came-into-my-heart/ 
Rufus McDaniel was a lifelong Christian. Born in 

1850, he pastored several churches throughout Ohio and 
wrote more than 100 hymns. In 1913, he experienced the 
tragic death of his son, Herschel. As he had done so often, 
he sought to express his thoughts in a hymn: “Since Jesus 
Came Into My Heart.” 

The words can seem as though they were written by a 
new Believer. Yet, dealing with a tragedy, McDaniel wrote 
how “a wonderful change in my life has been wrought.” 
How light had come into his soul, and he had “ceased from 
my wandering and going astray.” How his sins were 
“washed away.” 

Jesus had given him a “steadfast and sure” hope. 
Doubts were gone, and instead “there’s a light in the val-
ley of death now for me.” He even had hope for the future 
as he could see “the gates of the City beyond.” 

McDaniel knew he would “go there to dwell in that 
City.” Perhaps thinking about his son, this thought made 
him “happy, so happy, as onward I go.” He repeated, with 
certainty, that “floods of joy o’er my soul like the sea bil-
lows roll, since Jesus came into my heart.” 

Lives change when Jesus comes into our hearts. Rufus 
McDaniel knew this. And so did Zacchaeus. He was a tax 
collector, hated by the common people and called “a noto-
rious sinner.” Yet Jesus completely changed his life and 
brought him “great excitement and joy.” 

Do you know anyone who is troubled? Who needs 
help? Who needs salvation? Remember: Jesus still changes 
lives. He can transform not only your life, but also those 
you love. 

 
Allow the words and tune of this lively Gospel Song 

to spur new beginnings for you in this new year of 2022. 
Note: Every line of this song ends with “Since Jesus came 
into my heart!”, which I will write as SJCIMH at the end 
of each line. 

 
 

What a wonderful change in my life has been wrought, 
SJCIMH! 

I have light in my soul for which long I have 
sought, SJCIMH! 

Refrain: 
Since Jesus came into my heart, SJCIMH! 

Floods of joy o'er my soul like the sea billows roll, 
SJCIMH! 

 
I have ceased from my wand'ring and going astray, 

SJCIMH! 
And my sins which were many are all washed away, 

SJCIMH! 
[Refrain] 

 
I’m possessed of a hope that is steadfast and sure, 

SJCIMH! 
And no dark clouds of doubt now my pathway ob-

scure, SJCIMH! 
[Refrain] 

 
There's a light in the valley of death now for me, 

SJCIMH! 
And the gates of the City beyond I can see, 

SJCIMH! 
[Refrain] 

 
I shall go there to dwell in that city, I know, 

SJCIMH! 
And I'm happy, so happy, as onward I go, 

SJCIMH! 
[Refrain] 

 
Thank You 

Pastor Darrell & Marjie Weber thank the many mem-
bers of Zion for the Christmas greetings, cards, cookies, 
gifts, prayers, and well wishes. We pray that the Lord Jesus 
will bless all of us at Zion throughout the new year of 
2022. 

 
Weather Alerts 

Church cancellations will be posted on Fox Channel 
2, KMOV Channel 4, and KSDK Channel 5. In addition 
those who have signed up by e-mailing or texting from 
their cell phone - alerts@zionmillstadt.com - will also be 
notified. To sign up, e-mail or text the above alerts e-mail 
address and include your name. 

 
 

Taking Down the Greens on Sunday, Jan. 2 
Following the Worship Service on Sunday, Jan. 2, we 

will take down the Christmas decorations and put them 
away until the next Advent Season begins. So join with us 

Lay Liturgist Schedule for January 
We have 13 liturgists who read the Scriptures. They are:  David Harres,  Tracy Holmes,  

Linda Hopfinger,  Annette Hund, Sean Mahoney,  Kay Mehrtens,  Vicki Pellmann,  Bill Sav-
ering,  Tina Smith,  Joyce Tastad,  Richard Trent,  Dave Woehlke,  and  Marjie Weber.   

If you are interested in reading the Scriptures during our Worship Services, please con-
tact the Church Office (476-1778) to be signed up.  The Lay Liturgist schedule is given be-
low. To make a change, contact someone listed below. 

 
 

Jan   2 Kay Mehrtens 618-792-3138 leskay@htc.net 
Jan   9 Vicki Pellmann 618-806-8878 vdp2007@aol.com 
Jan 16 Bill Savering 939-5881 bsavering@yahoo.com 
Jan 23 Joyce Tastad 618-660-6259 jtastad51@charter.net 
Jan 30 Richard Trent 939-8765 trentech@htc.net 
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               Zion Evangelical Church 
      Council Meeting                                              
Zion Evangelical Church Council Meeting   
December 13, 2021 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Vice President Kathi 
Trent. Those in attendance were Richard Hoffelmeyer, Earl 
Doerr, Mary Lou Peter, Charlotte Mehrtens, Kim Mueller, Bob 
Timmer (arrived during Treasurer’s report), Dale Gruenewald 
(arrived during Treasurer’s report), Kathi Trent, Stacy Woehlke 
(arrived during Additional financial & administrative matters) 
and Pastor Weber. Incoming Council members Kurt Pellman 
and Barb Scharf were also present. Pastor opened with a prayer. 
 

BCE report: The BCE met last Thursday (December 9th); the 
discussion centered on putting together social events that will 
attract younger families. A lock-in is planned for January 7th 
and 8th for our youth. The youth were treated to a Christmas 
party at Pastor’s house on December 5th. There were 12 mem-
bers of our youth that attended. 
 

Treasurer's report: Pam Gowens was unable to attend due to 
some health issues she is currently experiencing. Richard pro-
vided the Council members with the copies of the treasurer’s 
report to review, but since Pam was not present the report will 
not be approved until our January meeting. 
 

Additional financial & administrative matters: Richard 
brought up the matter of the civil penalty we owe for incorrect-
ly filing W-2 forms in 2016. After credits, the church still owes 
$2,833.16. Richard is preparing a letter to send to appeal for 
leniency and a lower penalty, but needed to know if he should 
pay the penalty immediately and use the letter to ask for a re-
fund or wait for the outcome of the letter before paying; the 
downside to waiting is that the church will accrue further inter-
est on the penalty. Bob made a motion to pay the penalty in 
order to avoid further interest and use the letter to request funds 
be paid back; Charlotte seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Richard also mentioned the necessity of a separate ledger to 
track the tax penalty expenses. 
 

Minutes: Minutes for the November Council meeting had pre-
viously been emailed for review by Kathi who took minutes in 
Stacy’s absence. Richard motioned to accept the minutes; Kim 
seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Pastor's report: For Operation Christmas Child, Sisters In 
Faith helped finalize boxes on November 15th and on Novem-
ber 18th Pastor delivered 124 shoeboxes to St. Matthew. 
 

Pastor went over the special services the church has recently 
had, including the Veteran’s service, Totenfest and Thanksgiv-
ing, as well as the upcoming Sunday School video presentation 
and Millstadt Community Choir Christmas concerts on Decem-
ber 19th. A nice mix of new and returning families are partici-
pating in the Advent wreath lighting this year and prelude mu-
sic is lined up for Christmas Eve service. 
 

Pastor continues his work with various Bible studies and wor-
ship services at both the Senior Center and Garden Place. He 
has been busy with Baptisms, weddings and funerals and has 
his next on-call chaplain date for Memorial Hospital on Decem-
ber 16th.  
 

Thanks to Earl Doerr for organizing and driving the youth float in 
the Millstadt Lighted Parade, Dale and Krista Gruenewald for 
providing the space to put the float together and the 8 youth who 
participated in the parade. 
 

Kathi motioned to accept the Pastor’s report; Richard seconded. 
Motion carried. 
 

Committee Reports: 
Audit & Budget: Richard pointed out that with January coming up 
it is time for the biannual audit. Dale said he would get to work on 
recruiting 3 people to form the committee. 
 

Long Range Ministry: Several people involved with the Wurst-
markt had met on December 2nd to recap how it went and what 
changes need to be made for next year. It has been decided that a 
more organized effort needs to be made around the fundraising 
events going forward and a concerted outreach done to get more 
people involved. A quick meeting after church on January 9th has 
already been planned to go over Trivia Night preparations. 
 

Mission & Outreach: Mary Lou reported the giving amounts for 
Operation Christmas Child and the Millstadt Food Pantry; mem-
bers and friends of the church continue to be generous to our mis-
sions. 
 

Staff/Parish Relations: Council will be sending a card to Pam. 
 

Property: Earl presented a diagram of comparisons between shed 
sizes, both what we have now at the park and on the Hecke proper-
ty as well as proposed larger sizes to replace the one at the park. 
We are zoned industrial at the park, so the metal structure will not 
be an issue. Do not yet have the variance but have a strong chance 
of receiving one as we would be replacing the shed at the same 
location. 
 

The Z Team ground some stumps at the park but work on cemetery 
markers has been suspended until the spring. 
 

Volunteer Ministries: Kathi had nothing to report. 
 

Worship & Music: Dale had nothing to report. 
 

Cemetery Board: Charlotte had nothing to report. 
 

Old Business: Kim brought up the need to take care of the poinset-
tias during Pam’s absence. It was also noted that matters like creat-
ing the bulletins and Visitor as well as manning the phones need to 
be covered. Pastor mentioned he had already reached out to Dar-
lene about our potential need for her help. We would only ask her 
to worry about the essential tasks so that she wouldn’t have to work 
any more than necessary and we would of course pay her for her 
time. Charlotte mentioned we could organize some volunteers to 
handle phone calls as it’s something that has been done in the past. 
 

New Business: Janice Seidlitz had previously reached out to Pastor 
about the Civic Club using the basement for their Beef and Cab-
bage Dinner and the council agreed that as the Civic Club is a com-
munity organization, they were welcome to use the basement. 
 

Stacy motioned to adjourn; Kim seconded. Motion carried. 
 

Meeting closed with The Lord's Prayer. 
 

President - Dale Gruenewald 
Secretary - Stacy Woehlke 

mailto:alerts@zionmillstadt.com
mailto:leskay@htc.net
mailto:bsavering@yahoo.com
mailto:trentech@htc.net
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In case of hospitalization or surgery, please notify our church office.  When being admitted to a hospital, be 
sure to mention that you are affiliated with this congregation.  This will help us keep you in our prayers and 
assist you in our ministry of care. 
                     
                                        IN THE HOSPITAL IN DECEMBER 
                                    Pam Gowens, Baby Adalyn, Bob Stumpf, Lloyd Schneider and Darrell Muskopf 
                                                                            

          
            CURRENT PRAYER LIST   
       
                                      Pray for strength and healing for the following: 
Marv Albert, Katelyn Allen, The Badger Family, Jim Barnes, Wanda Basse, Marilyn Beil, Ralph Beil, The 
Bender Family, Roberta Billhartz, Brock Bomleny, Lindsay Bourn and family, Baby Levi Boyle, Shirley Bran-
denburger, Susie Browe, Tracy Brubeck, Marlene Bruehl, Carol Bueckmann, Pat Burns, Nancy Caponi, Pastor 
Jerry Carter, Jesse Cook, Ellen Daniels, Roger Davis, Ron Dennis, Sharon Dill, Susan Dill, Dorene (Janice 
Seidlitz’s Sister-In-Law), Annie Dulle, Flash Farley, Carol French, Willard French, Pam Gowens, Mary 
(Boerke) Graham, Greg, Pearl Griebel, David Gruenewald, Steve Gualdoni, Kendra Haas, Matt Haas, Winnie 
Hambleton, Baby Adalyn Harres, The Harres Family, John Harries, Mary Harries, Connie Hendricks, Derek 
Hoppe, Michelle Hucke, Pat Illert, Sarah Johnson, Wayne Jones, Melanie Keck, RJ Keim, John Kistner, Lori 
Klotz, Ricky Kochmann, Mary & Sonny Koehler, Jim Kostelac, Tom Krauter, Brian Kreher, Tom Kreher, De-
lores Lang, Andi Lanning, Brett Laxton (Jan’s son), Jo Ann Martz, Monique Masengale, Kenny Middendorf, 
Norman Mills, Jennifer Missey, Helen Morgan, Pat Morris, Don Mueller, Jim Mueller, Helen Mueller, Mike 
Mueller, Ronnie Mueller, Darrell Muskopf, Paula Muskopf, Ron Nicholls, Dean Norrenbem, Baby Ariela Oliver, 
Jon Orelt, Era Osborn, Alexis Papavassilion, Janet Pauketat, Bob & Debbie Pellmann, Janice Pellman, Layla 
Post,  Matt Preston, Jaylynn Proctor, Ellavee Pulcher, Emily Reed, Jim Reinheimer, Rich Riemann, Mark 
Roach, Stella Savering, Dick Saxton, Bob, Scharf, Lloyd Schneider, Janice Seidlitz, Jean Seymour,  Nancy 
Smith, Shelly Smith,  Steve Smith, Sharon Stallmann, Chris Stander, Bob Stumpf, Joann Talent, Jerry Tastad, 
Ray Teliczan, Angie Thomason, Rich Trent, Elizabeth Tubbs, Marcia Twellmann, Lacey Grace Valentine, 
Mark Vandermyde, Bill & Donna Ward, Josh Weber, Mary Welderle, Lauretta Werhan, Doug Whelan, Beth 
Windeknecht, Roy Winkle, Herb Woehlke, Marge Woehlke, Bart & Kelley.  
 
 

SERVING OUR COUNTRY    Sgt. Anthony Hanson, Jr.,  Brandon Lester,  Kory Klein and Michael Barnes 
serving overseas; Erin Green,  Adam Stern, Andrew Haag and Derek Ferguson in the Middle East;  Jesse 
Eimer,  Jason Parrish, Chris Lewis,  Sharon Wirth,  Al Wirth, Jimmy Combs, Joe Morris,  Cameron Ahrens, 
Kasey Launius, Samantha Glaeser, Joshua Trent serving in the States; Austin Stumpf serving in Korea   
 
To add a name to our prayer list, please locate a communication card in the pews.  Provide the name, address, phone, 
and reason for the prayer request— place the card in the offering plate or give it to an usher.  You may also contact the 
church office between 8:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m. weekdays or by leaving a message on our answering machine.  Members of 
our prayer team will pray daily for everyone on our list.  (Contact Barbara Hohlt for more information (476-1750).  Names 
will be left on the list for one month unless you contact Barbara Hohlt or the church office. 
 
 

                       Meal-a-Month Schedule 
 

Let us not forget those who are less fortunate.  There never seems to be an end to 
those who are in dire need.  Your help is appreciated. 

 
January       February 
Cake mixes/frosting     Cake mixes/frosting 
Canned meat      canned meat 
Jello or Pudding     Jello or pudding     
Laundry Supplies     Laundry Supplies 

The Food Pantry is 
always looking for vol-
unteers.  Please con-
sider donating your 
time to this worthy 
cause.  Call Charlotte 
Mehrtens at 618-978-
2655 to sign up. 

If you would like to receive prayer chain information via e-mail, contact Barb Hohlt 
at barbhohlt@aol.com 
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as we take down the decorations and prepare the sanctu-
ary for 2022. 

 

 
Sanctity of Life Sunday – January 16 

Sanctity of Life Sunday is a Pro-Life response to 
the infamous Roe vs Wade Supreme Court decision that 

took place on January 22, 1973.  That 
decision opened the floodgates of 
abortion of unborn babies in all stages 
of development. 
On this 48th anniversary of the Roe vs 
Wade decision, we will lift up the 
Sanctity of Human Life – created by 
God in His own image. 
Remember, God is the creator of eve-
ry human life. For listen to what God 

says in His Word: 
Ps. 139:13 For you created my inmost being; you 

knit me together in my mother’s womb. 14 I praise you 
because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your 
works are wonderful, I know that full well. 15 My frame 
was not hidden from you when I was made in the secret 
place. When I was woven together in the depths of the 
earth, 16 your eyes saw my unformed body. All the days 
ordained for me were written in your book before one of 
them came to be. 

 
Annual Congregational Meeting  

Sunday, Jan. 23 
Zion’s annual Congregational meeting will be held 

on Sunday, Jan. 23, following the Worship Service 
(around 11:20 a.m.). 

The usual items - various staff and organization 
reports, congregational meeting minutes, budget and 
auditing committee reports - will be on the agenda. In 
addition, the Council recommends that the In Loving 
Trust Window Fund interest go to ??? 

Hopefully, the Annual Report will be available in 
the sanctuary by Jan. 16. 

 

Mission Article 

for  

January 2022 
 

Thank you for your 
generosity during De-

cember, as many of you took ornaments from the 
Giving Tree and purchased items for the Life Net-
work of Southern Illinois.  Your gifts will provide 
women with the items they need to raise their babies. 
 
Your gifts to the Food Pantry are always appreciated, 
and we thank you for helping to keep the shelves at 
the Food Pantry full.  On Christmas Eve special of-
ferings for the Salvation Army Shelters will go to 
help the homeless and needy. 
 
In January our mission is LifeNetwork.  During the 
month many churches and other pro-life organiza-
tions recognize the “sanctity of human life”.  
LifeNetwork provides free and confidential services 
to men, women and their families in our area who are 
facing an unplanned pregnancy.  Baby Bottles will be 
distributed in January, and they can be filled with 
donations for LifeNetwork.  This mission ultimately 
exists to share the greatest Truth of all – the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ.  
 
In addition, January has a fifth Sunday, and please 
consider a contribution to the Deacon’s Fund, which 
means that offerings designated for the Deacon’s 
Fund will be used for special needs that come to the 
attention of the Stewardship-Mission Committee.  
Please feel free to contact Pastor Darrell if you hear 
of individuals or families in Millstadt or our area that 
need help.  The 5th Sundays are also an opportunity 
to help at the Sunshine Mission.  Please let Bill Sav-
ering if you can help. 
 
Thank you for your generous support of Zion’s mis-
sions. 

New Engagements: 
 
Monday, January 17 
Millstadt Garden Place 2:00 p.m. 
 

JanuaryAnniversaries 
(50+ years) 

 

Roger & Kathy Keim 
52 years on the 3rd 

 We started the month by setting up the man-
ger scene. We planted a new tree at the park in 
memory of Dennis Hopfinger.  Four tree stumps at 
the park were removed-thanks to all the guys who 
came out on a Thursday to get the work done.  Al-
so, thanks to Mark Germann and Earl Doerr for 
bringing in their equipment. 
       Then, we had boiler problems.  We had to 
call Bel-O to get advice.  Thanks to Gary Hammel, 
Mike Germann and Marv Albert for getting it 
fixed. 
 We cleaned the roof and scuppers of the Edu-
cation Building of leaves - we had 5 plastic bags! 
 The guys brought up the Christmas decora-
tions from the basement and then helped the ladies 
set the tree and put up decorations. 
 It was good to see Bob Stumpf back on Tues-
days. Hopefully, Marv Albert will be back soon too. 
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American red cross 
Blood Drive 

St. James 
 

2022 Schedule - Wednesdays,  
January 5, 2022 
March 9, 2022 

May 4, 2022 
July 6, 2022 

 
To schedule an appointment 

1-800-733-2767 or 
visit RedCrossBlood.org  

Bring Photo ID 

Oak Hill Nursing Home 
Pearl Griebel 

 

Our Lady of the Snows 
Betty Baltz 

 

Garden Place at Millstadt 
Marianne Baltz 

Shirley Brandenburger 
Delores Lang 

 

 Cambridge House 
Wilbur Miller 

 

Cedarhurst Care Center 
Joan Godsy 

 

Brightly Assisted Living 
Arlene Dohrman 

 

The Atrium of Belleville  
John Kalbfleisch 

 

The Woodlands of Arnold 
Nancy Caponi 

 
Integrity Health Care of Columbia 

Lloyd Schneider 

Brayden James 1 Jodi Notter 14 Zachary Laing 21 

Jerry Tastad 1 Alayna Wirth 14 Trey Launius III 21 

Doug Scharf 3 Julie Laing 15 Sylvia Korte 22 

Keirsten Probst 4 Maggie Muskopf 15 Klayton Skaer 22 

Jake Tastad III 4 Pamela Forbeck 17 Laura Tastad 22 
Ella Morris 6 Darrell Muskopf Jr 18 Lori Gaulrapp 23 

Alexander Weidner 7 Braydon Skaer 18 Noah Kuester 24 

Marjorie Weber 9 Sharon Holloway 19 Samantha Kreher 25 

Maxwell Holmes 10 Tony Caponi 20 Mary Beth Pellmann 26 

Betty Baltz 14 Patricia French 20 Graham Conrod 27 

Amber Kaminski 14 Joseph Morris 20 Steven Hascall 27 

    
Angie Green 28 

    Jackson Muskopf 28 

 
 For Whom the Bells Toll 

 
Marion Mertz 

Who departed this life on  
December 15, 2021 

 
Ralph Beil 

Who departed this life on  
December 20, 2021 

 
Eternal Rest Grant Unto Them, Oh Lord! 

Aaron Albert Rodemich  
Noelle Elizabeth Rodemich 

Born 6/23/2021   
  Baptized 12/1/2021 

Proud parents: 
Gene & Dianne Rodemich 

 
Congratulations to 

Ryan Kochmann and Mallori Roberts  
who were united in marriage on  

December 11, 2021 
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